Stafford Technical Center

Regional Advisory Board

Program Committee

Minutes
September 4, 2018 8:00 a.m.
Dollhouse
Present: Glenn Olson, Melissa Connor, Darlene Miglorie, Jim Eckhardt, Cindy Dunigan, Lori Cillo, Scott Richards, Wendy Morse, and Adam Taylor
Guests: Diana Lee, Bret Hudson, Chris Tooley, and Joan Spaulding
Scott began by asking for some introductions of the group.
8:00 – 8:05
Approval of May 1, 2018 minutes (attached)
Motion: Jim, Adam
8:05 – 
8:10
New staff – each new staff member briefly introduced themselves and gave background information about themselves.
8:10 – 8:15
Pre-tech status
Melissa provided an overview of the PTF offerings and the current enrollments of each.  
8:15 – 8:18
Advisory Breakfast
Melissa provided an update on the 2nd Annual Advisory Breakfast
8:18 – 8:45
Report on work with Mark Perna
Career Trees: Glenn provided an overview of our work around Career Trees and he shared the TFS Career Tree video that explained the initiative.  Career Trees from our programs were shared with the members. Glenn spoke about the Light at the End of the Tunnel theme and that we are encouraging students to make changes if they discover a career is not for them based on lifestyle, income, education needed, etc. Don’t pursue something they are not interested.  Why is what they are doing helping them get to their end goal?
Enrollment and Retention: Glenn shared the Enrollment & Retention Timeline for this school year and explained how it has changed. Glenn spoke about the Copy Points brochure and how it will be used in our recruiting. The committee seems excited about the changes.
Jim E. stressed he does not want to see this go by the wayside in a couple of years and that this should be a focus of the board.
8:45 – 8:50
Enrollment
Glenn shared the current enrollment numbers and the struggles we faced with Auto Body. We did not rehire the Auto Body Repair para this year. He then shared the historical enrollment data for our programs.
8:50 – 8:55
Summer programming
Cindy provided an overview of the summer camp enrollments and the parent survey results. Arts & Tech Camp 93% attendance rate. Parents are very excited about the camps and we had a great return on these surveys.
8:55 – 9:00
Other
Glenn mentioned Cyber Security and Advanced Manufacturing are two areas we need to focus.

Advanced Manufacturing meeting on 9/11 sponsored by the AOE where CTE and industry will meet to see if there is a common curriculum CTE centers can offer that will meet the needs of employers in the region.

Possibly will mean the addition of new programming here at Stafford if viable.
Wendy mentioned the Advanced Manufacturing is being spoken about at the Bennington CTE center.  It is looking like a pre-apprenticeship/dual enrollment model.



Meeting adjourned 9:05 AM.
Reminder:  The next meeting of the Program Committee will be 

Tuesday, Oct. 2nd    8:00 - 9:00 a.m.   
